MAPE Local 1601 Meeting Minutes - May 22, 2018
Place: Minnesota Pollution Control Agency
7678 College Road
Time: 12pm
1. President Leonard called the meeting to order and the minutes from the last meeting were approved.
1. Leonard is resigning as Region 1601 President to become Chief Steward. This will call for a special election.
2. With the above notice nominations for office of President are now open. The same Elections Committee is in place as last month. Nominations will be open until our next meeting on June 26, 2018.
3. Leonard discussed the importance of the Union and the numbers of membership.
4. Leonard discussed the Employee Rights Committee (ERC) meeting.
5. There was a general discussion about the Delegate Assembly and the work that goes on there and some of the changes that will be taking place. Proposed to have the DA every other year, with a Financial Budget every year.
6. The American with Disabilities Act was discussed.
2. Treasurer/Chief Steward Kevin Martini: We are financially stable.
3. Regional Director Scott Rood:
1. Scott explained MAPE and AFSCME have set up with MMB the stopping of monthly dues if Janus passes.
2. Local officer training is August 24, 2018 @ MAPE Central for new local officers.
3. Alliance for Better MN. spoke about the upcoming elections. They have a MeetTimPawlenty.org website to learn more about the Governor candidate.
4. Various committees have updated their website page to include templates to assist local officers. Including the Membership for new member and re-commit signups.
5. MAPE hired a new Business Agent, Alex Erickson, to fill a vacancy left by a previous business agent.
6. Reviewed the annual financial audit for MAPE from our outside accountant, Gary C. Paulson. No issues were discovered during the review.
7. Next Advanced Steward training is June 23-24, 2018, at MAPE Central. Next ERC meeting for Chief Stewards is July 16, 2018.
8. 50% of our membership has signed the new member card to fend off future membership decline due to the upcoming Janus decision. MAPE still needs to sign up 118 new employees or fee payers per month to meet our goal of 75% membership. The 75% is targeted for MAPE to sustain providing the current services without a dues increase.
9. A Membership Blitz is being planned in Local 1602, for those interested in assisting with talking to current fee payers.
10. MAPE Scholarships are not being offered in 2018, as we decided at the 2017 Delegate Assembly budget approval.
11. Contract books will be printed in June. However, production has been reduced to approximately 50% of last year, due to the availability on the MAPE website.
4. Old Business:
5. New Business: The gift card drawing was won by Brittany Fyoch, MPCA.
6. Good and Welfare: MSP MPCA employee has health issues and it was decided to show our support with a gift card.
Next Meeting: DEED
Laurel St.
12 noon
June 26, 2018.

